Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 20th February 2006

Held at 1901 Bar and Brasserie
Present: Kevin Kane, Laura Jones, Matthew Moodie, Andrew Downie, Stephen Lamb, Gary Clark, Lynne Flower, Joanna Murphy
1.
Welcome and Apologies
Kevin welcomed the group to the meeting and in particular to our new Treasurer, Lynne Flower. Laura passed on apologies from Scott Mackay, Laura Mackay, Helen Good, Jean Mackenzie and Lesley MacCallum.

2.
Minutes and Matters Arising
January's minutes were followed up.  Joanna pointed out that Queen’s Park Church would not be available for the Coffee Morning as it was being refurbished. She also requested that the previous minutes state that she had organised the previous GOYA event. Joanna also informed the Committee, in response to last month’s AOB, that the driver who had knocked Alice over has been caught and reported to the police.
3.
Finance
The current balance is £1035.92.  

Joanna introduced Lynne Flower to the committee, who will be taking on Joanna’s responsibilities as treasurer. 

Due to the current balance, it was agreed that the Spring newsletter be kept to 4 pages.

Laura mentioned that Sharon had offered to create a new Friends of Strathbungo leaflet; this idea was approved by the committee who felt we should increase membership as it’s a key income generator. 

Currently the Friends scheme brings in £700 pa. As a means of generating further revenue, the committee agreed that it would be realistic to aim for a 25% increase on this over the next financial year. This could be even higher if we could look at qualifying for Gift Aid. 
It was further suggested by that the minimum subscription be increased. After discussion it was agreed that higher amounts be given more prominence than the current £12 minimum in order to help to cover costs and perhaps and that thought be given to allowing only subscribers who paid £24 + to receive “free” calendars.
Joanna will be keeping control of the Friends of Strathbungo information and should remain as the contact.
ACTION: Lynne to look into the viability of the Society / Friends of fund being registered for Gift Aid

ACTION: Joanna and Trisha to develop database of regular donors

ACTION: Laura to pass on information to Sharon to draft leaflet.

4.
Communications

(i) Calendar
The calendar has been stocked on a sale-or-return basis in Remedy but they were having trouble displaying it. This should now be resolved. Gary Clark requested a calendar to purchase at the meeting.
(ii) Newsletter

Laura was finalising copy for Friday and hoped to have the newsletter out in a fortnight. The running order is as follows:

Larger articles on Traffic, Gary’s article on emergency fire access, hedge maintenance. Small articles on meeting venues, plugs for future Society events, Camphill railings

The following amendments were suggested:
The traffic article to be in the form of a cut-out form with tick boxes to be sent to the Editor to get a feel for residents’ views

Cutting of hedges should be done in return for a minimum donation to the Society.

The Camphill railings article should serve as a trailer for a larger article in the next issue looking at replacement of historic railings in Strathbungo. Andrew Greg and Gary Clark agreed to discuss railing patterns and carry out a railings survey and Kevin would look into funding options. Apparently restoration of railings in a conservation area can be granted 50% of the cost.

It was also suggested that there should be an item in the Newsletter regarding our disappointment at the lack of progress made by Network Rail in dealing with Japanese knotweed and the vandalism and littler near the tracks. Laura pointed out that this may not be possible if the newsletter is 4 pages.
ACTION: Andrew and Gary to liaise on railings article

ACTION: Laura to edit newsletter accordingly

5.
Events
Spring Coffee Break

Given timings, it was agreed the Coffee Break be held in March to coincide with a Farmer's Market.  Joanna to ask the Baptist Church if we can use their hall on 18th March.  
The committee also decided to set dates now for the AGM and Bungo in the Back Lanes. The AGM will be held on Monday 5th June and BITBL on Saturday 17th June. Laura agreed to put a “save the date” item in the newsletter,

ACTION: Joanna to book hall for 18th March, treasurer to pay
ACTION: Laura to write article in newsletter
6. 
Traffic

Kevin discussed the response received from Gerry Gillespie of Land Services to our letter. The tone remained positive but it was made clear any decisions would not be made until the next financial year.
Stephen Lamb has also sent a fully updated Back Lanes proposal and is awaiting a response. In particular, he pointed out the potential savings that could be made if the Council became involved.

Bins

Laura mentioned that she was covering this issue in the newsletter. Kevin pointed out that there had been an increase in people raking through the bins. Joanna mentioned that there were particular problems when things were left out for bulk uplift in an orderly pile, only to be disturbed by people raking through things. This was a particular problem on Pollokshaws Rd.

7. 
AOB

· Kevin informed the Committee that Scottish Ballet would be moving to a new site at Tramway. The plans for the building are by an Edinburgh architect and of the glass and steel style. The new building will replace the derelict stables block and look onto Pollokshaws Rd.
· Gary Clark was keen to look into possible funding of a car share scheme in the area. He has contacted the Council about this in the past. In Edinburgh it has lead to a reduction of up to 15% in car ownership.
The next committee meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 

Monday March 20th 2006, the Snug at ‘1901’, Nithsdale Road.
